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The Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs ("Departmenf') appreciates 

the opportunity to testify in opposition to Senate Bill No. 648, Relating to Special Funds. 

My name is Sandra Matsushima and I am the Executive Officer of the Travel Agency 

Program. Senate Bill No. 648 proposes to terminate certain funds for which the 

statutory authority has been repealed and deposits the residual amounts in each fund to 

the general fund. 

Pursuant to Act 41, SLH 1994, any amounts that remain in the travel agency 

recovery fund after payment of educational expenses or for recovery fund claims and 

expenses shall become part of the compliance resolution fund for use in travel agency 

related cases. 
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These funds were dedicated to specific statutory purposes to serve as a source 

of monetary recovery for consumers' claims against insolvent travel agencies, educate 

the licensees who were the contributors to the fund, and support increased government 

service demands by its licensees. The Department respectfully requests to deposit all 

remaining funds to the compliance resolution fund. 

Thank you for the opportunity to address the Department's concerns with regard 

to Senate Bill No. 648. 
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